
   

 
  

       
  

      
   

     
   

 
  

    
    

 
 

    
  

 

        
 
 
 

Summary: BSEE Managers Inappropriately Influenced 
Procurement Process 
Report Date: October 19, 2018 Report Number: 17-0030 

The OIG investigated allegations that a Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement 
(BSEE) manager violated Federal procurement laws and regulations by improperly influencing 
recommendations made by procurement source selection committees and by inflating 
Independent Government Cost Estimates (IGCEs). We also investigated allegations that the 
manager’s supervisor also improperly influenced the committee’s recommendations and 
obtained protected source selection information. 

We found that the BSEE manager and her supervisor mishandled source selection information by 
altering source selection reports, which are used to prioritize vendor ratings, and by influencing 
source selection committee members to change their vendor recommendations. In addition, the 
manager released protected source selection information to BSEE employees not authorized to 
receive it. We also found that the manager’s supervisor requested and received protected source 
selection information that he was not authorized to receive. Finally, we found that the manager 
also directed staff to increase the IGCEs to meet predetermined budgets, which contradicts the 
objective and independent nature of an IGCE. 

This is a summary of an investigative report that we provided to the BSEE Director. 
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